

September 10, 2010

Ministry of the Environment
Environmental Assessment and Approvals Branch
Attn: Mohsen Keyvani
Senior Waste Engineer
2 St. Clair Avenue West
Floor 12A
Toronto, Ontario
M4V 1L5

By email: mohsen.kevvani@ontario.ca

Dear Mr. Keyvani;

RE: Woolwich Bio-En Inc.

Please be advised that Council of the Township of Woolwich passed the following resolution on August 31, 2010:

THAT the Council of the Township of Woolwich asks the Ministry of the Environment to hold a public meeting after the complete application for the Bio-En proposal has been received, within the 60 day comment period;

AND FURTHER THAT there be no decision made until a public meeting is held in Elmira.

Should you have any questions, please contact our office.

Yours truly,

Nancy Thompson (ext. 6040)

Administrative Coordinator / Planning Assistant

Engineering and Planning Services

c.c. Dana Mohammed – Ministry of the Environment, Guelph District Office, 1 Stone Road West, Guelph, Ontario N1G 4Y2